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           6 November 2024                     Term 4                        WEEK 4 

Principal’s Report 

 
We acknowledge the Traditional Custodians of the lands on which we work today, and 

pay respect to Elders past, present and emerging.  We extend that respect to all  
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. 

PITTWATER PRESS 

 

 

School Counsellor and School Psychologist Recognition Day 

This Friday 8 November is School Counsellor and School Psychologist Recognition Day. It is a day 
to recognise and celebrate the significant role that this incredible team play in strengthening the 
work done in schools to support students and their families. The 2024 theme Little Moments, 
Lasting Change recognises the moments of listening, understanding and connecting that support 
students, families and schools. I would like to personally thank the Pittwater High School 2024 
team of counsellors Nicole Castle, Emma Smith, Emma Whitelaw, Harrison Vardanega, Senior Psy-
chologist Kathryn Kartikeyan and Student Support Officer Lynda Roberge.  

 

Congratulations Year 12 2024  

Each year we celebrate milestones with Year 12 and tomorrow that milestone is the final HSC ex-
amination. I can confidently say on behalf of this school community that we couldn’t be prouder 
of the way this year group has managed themselves throughout their final days of formal school-
ing, their graduation, formal and HSC examinations. As the Principal, I feel so grateful to have had 
the opportunity to know them. Today marks the conclusion of their Higher School Certificate ex-
ams and we congratulate them on their resilience and hard work. We look forward to celebrating 
with all of them on Thursday 18 December at 10.40am in the Teacher’s Garden. 

 

School Spectacular 2024  

Congratulations to Remington P (Featured Vocalist), Meredith S (Orchestra), Felix S (Backing Vocal-
ist) and Matthew B and George G-D (Students Production Team) who are currently in final re-
hearsals for School Spectacular 2024. Performances are on Friday 29 November at 11am and 7pm, 
and Saturday 30 November at 1pm and 7pm, all at Qudos Bank Arena, Sydney Olympic Park. Tick-
ets can be purchased through Ticketek.  

 

2025 Term Dates 

Orientation for Year 7 2025 will be held in all NSW Public Schools on Tuesday 3 December. Further 
information is on the flyer in this newsletter. Next year all NSW Public Schools will have 8 School 
Development Days. There are four at the beginning of Term 1 2025 on Friday 31 January to 
Wednesday 5 February inclusive. All students 7-12 return to school on Thursday 6 February.    
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P&C Annual General Meeting  

The Annual General Meeting of the P&C will take place next Wednesday 13 November in the CLS 
in A-Block from 7pm – 8:30pm. I would like to take this opportunity to thank President Steve Hall 
for his leadership of the P&C and the committee for their efforts in fund-raising and advocating 
for improvements to the school.   

 

E-bikes  

Whilst we understand that E-bikes have provided a wonderful transport alternative for many, the 
use on E-bikes continue to be a source of concern in the community. When a student is in school 
uniform and behaving in an undesirable way on their bike, the school is contacted in the hope of 
us solving the problem. We continue to be inundated with complaints from the community.  

There is also confusion around which E-bikes are permitted and what the rules are. If you can ride 
a bike without pedalling, it is no longer a bicycle. You are therefore potentially subject to the laws 
of riding a motorcycle and the relevant fines.   There are two types of permitted e-bikes in NSW: 
power-assisted pedal cycles and electrically power-assisted cycles. While e-bikes sold in Australia 
meet the legal requirements, there is currently no quality control over e-bikes purchased and 
shipped from overseas retailers. E-bikes are subject to the same rules as bicycles. To be 
considered a bicycle the e-bike cannot be propelled exclusively by a motor. E-bikes must not 
assist pedalling past the speed of 25km/h.  

More information can be sourced through the Transport for NSW website in the pamphlet - Bikes, 
e-bikes and e-scooters. Multiple copies can be ordered free of charge through the Transport for 
NSW website.  

The rule at school is don’t ride on school grounds. This applies to E-bikes, scooters, bikes and 
skateboards. Students are to wheel all bikes in through the Gate 3 and leave them along the 
fence.   

 

Phones Off and Away All Day  

This is a reminder about mobile phones. Thank you to all parents for your support of the Phones 
Off and Away All Day policy. All students are required to turn their phones off and leave them in 
their bags before entering the school grounds. Phones are to remain turned off in the student’s 
bag throughout the day and accessed only when the students leave the school grounds at the end 
of the day. Should parents need to message their child during the day, please call the school 
office and the message will be delivered to your child.  
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Communication strategy  

We are continually working to improve our communication of key events. Please follow us on 

Facebook and Instagram for all updates, including the Monday weekly update from the student 

leaders.   

Parents frequently need to contact the school, and we try to manage your queries or feedback as 

efficiently as possible. To improve the effectiveness of our communication processes, we need to 

ensure the query is going to the correct person. We request that for all non-urgent matters, 

parents and carers communicate through the school email. Please outline your query/feedback, 

including relevant details, in the email so we can be sure it is forwarded to the most appropriate 

person.  

  

Until next time. 

Alison Gambino 

Principal 



 

On Monday 11 November 2024 our Year 9 Students will be attending 'Smashed',                
an Alcohol and Relationships Incursion during Period 5 in the Performance Space.  

Smashed is a life-changing education, tackling underage drinking with positive thinking. 
When young people inevitably face tough choices, Smashed empowers them to make an 
informed one. Smashed brings the curriculum to life in two credible engaging formats; 
Live Performance and an Online Cinematic Lesson. 

Students observe the experiences of three credible teenage characters, exploring and 
reflecting on vital underage drinking themes including; Peer Pressure, Relationships, 
Consent, Risks, Health, Personal Safety, Career Aspirations. 

By interacting with the characters presented, the students are challenged to think, 
‘what if that was me’ 

Smashed is all about showing, not telling. Students observe, explore and reflect on    
vital underage drinking themes, all communicated in evocative and engaging mediums. 

Parents may find more information here:  https://smashedproject.com.au/parents/ 

 

To all parents and carers, 

This year, Pittwater High School is again participating in the Tell Them From Me Survey. In 
addition to surveying students, we are seeking feedback from parents and carers about 
Pittwater High School. This feedback helps the school with its planning and reporting in or-
der to improve student outcomes.  

We would like to invite all Pittwater High School parents and carers to complete the survey 
by using the link that was emailed on Monday, Week 3. 

This survey will be open until Friday, November 8 (Term 4 Week 4). It takes less than 30 
minutes and provides the school with invaluable data on issues such as the learning needs 
of students and the support that they are currently receiving. Filling out this survey in an 
anonymous process and no username or password is required. 

We hope that parents and carers take the time to complete this survey. A high participation 
rate is very important for improving the quality of the data we gather. 

Thank you for your support and please contact me if you have any questions 

Andrew Fairley, Head Teacher Wellbeing 

https://smashedproject.com.au/parents/


VET HOSPITALITY  
 
 
COFFEE CART ARRIVES  

 
 
 
 
 

 

Last term, Pittwater High School was thrilled to welcome 

a brand-new, state-of-the-art coffee cart for our VET   

Hospitality students - an exciting addition that was made 

possible by a generous grant from Hennessy Coffee. 
 

This exceptional cart comes fully equipped with a double-head espresso machine 

and an impressive heavy duty grinder, offering our students an authentic experience 

in barista training. They’ve already been honing their skills on the cart, working to-

wards their practical assessment, which requires them to produce eight distinct cof-

fee styles to industry-standard precision. 
 

We look forward to showcasing our students' skills by using the coffee cart at upcom-

ing school events, including Open Night, fundraisers, and other school-based gather-

ings. 
 

Our heartfelt thanks go to Hennessy Coffee for this incredible contribution to our pro-

gram. 

  
Ms T Frangos, VET Hospitality Teacher 



YEAR 8 GERMAN OKTOBERFEST 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

These pictures were taken last week when our Year 8 German class celebrated   

Oktoberfest.  We were fortunate to have Joost and Liv, our lovely German ex-

change students (pictured) helping out and encouraging the students to practise 

their German language skills.  

Ms Hemmerle, Teacher of Languages 



HSC BODY OF WORKS 
YEAR 12 2024 VISUAL ARTS 

We are pleased and proud to share with you an example of the incredible major works pro-

duced by our hardworking and creative 2024 Year 12 Visual Arts students. Major works are an im-

portant component of their HSC grade and a cumulation of their years of study and practice in 

Visual Arts. 

 



  



  



Credit to our Year 12 Artists: Audrey, Ivy, Luca, Tamika, Daisy, Harriet, Tia, Alex, Jack, Saffi, Jonah, Ebbeny, 

Jaya, Olivia, Mia, Holiday, Polina, Soloman, Leela, Molly, Isabella, Jamila, Joshua, Ryan & Rebecca 

  



SPORTS STARS 
 

Rugby League  

Congratulations to Julian Paul, Lachie Jones and Jack Horty, all of Year 9, who have been 
selected in the Manly Sea Eagles Harold Matthews development squad for the 2026 season. 
Beau Eiffe of Year 11 has been rewarded for his strong performances for the Mona Vale 
Raiders club and has been included in the Manly Sea Eagles Harold Matthews squad for 2025. 

 

Touch  

Taj Thompson (Year 12) and Max Davies (Year 11) both recently represented NSW CHS 
(Combined High Schools) with distinction at the National Youth Touch Championships at Coffs 
Harbour. The boys only just missed out on the final, going down to eventual champions NSW 
Combined Independent Schools (CIS) in a close fought semi-final. 



ELITE SPORTS FOCUS 

Austin Gibbes in Year 10 is one of the elite sports people at our school competing in the 

unusual sport of skeet shooting (clay target shooting). He’s had a cracker of a year, adding 

another state title to his growing list, this time winning the Queensland State Skeet Shooting 

Championships and taking home the coveted Overall High Gun and High Overall open 

competitions.  

 

Then taking aim at a higher level, Austin took out the Junior National Skeet Shooting Title for 

2024. His scores were so high he qualified for the Open Australian five member team to 

compete at the World Skeet Shooting Championships in San Antonio, Texas in August this year 

making him the youngest person ever to qualify for the Team. The Australian World Team won 

five World Title events at the competition and Austin claimed a 2nd, 3rd and 6th place in his 

graded events. 

 

Austin has also qualified to represent Australia on the Glenn Trophy Team at the New Zealand 

National Titles in 2025 as well as the Commonwealth National Team and the All Australian 

Team.  

 

Austin is currently the National Junior Skeet Shooting Champion and is ranked 7th overall in 

Australia. Way to go Austin.  







PHS P & C Association  
 

P&C Fundraising & Social Committee  

 

Our P&C Fundraising and Social Committee would like to thank all the families who turned up to vol-

unteer, bake and buy from the two recent election day BBQ and cake stalls! So great to see so many 

of you with the kids helping out too. Special call out to Katrina G, Suzanne H, Carol A, Leanne H and 

Canteen Sam, Ela M, Deenie A, Kerri C, Tracy G and Sarah C and Mitre 10 for the extra effort in sup-

porting both events.  

In our first year established since before COVID, the P&C committee has been actively revitalising 

community events and raising essential funds for the school. Highlights include two Election BBQs, a 

Welcome Breakfast for Year 7 students and families, and a lively Trivia Night and Pittwater Place cam-

paign raising around $4000. These gatherings have not only provided much-needed support for the 

school but have also brought the community back together in a spirit of connection. We would love 

more people to get involved in 2025 so if you have some ideas to share or want to hear more, please 

come to the AGM or feel free to contact us via email pittwaterhigh.secretary@gmail.com (Carol 

Abela) or on our socials. 

Katrina, Fundraising & Social Committee  
 

 



PHS P & C Association  
 

P&C AGM  
 

The P&C Annual General Meeting is to be held Wednesday 13 November. The meeting will 

start promptly at 7:00pm and be held in the Common Learning Space upstairs in A (Admin) 

block, enter via reception. 
 

Existing P&C members will be asked to nominate candidates for the 2025 P&C Executive and 

any interested in becoming a general supporter are most welcome.  We have had a very 

productive year and looking forward to a fantastic 2025 with your support.  
 

The P & C meet Wednesday of Week 5 each school term.  A reminder of upcoming meetings 

will be posted on the school website and in future Newsletters.  If you are available, please 

feel free to join us, all welcome.  Agenda and minutes of our meetings are posted on the 

School Website https://pittwater-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/supporting-our-students/parents--
carers-and-the-community/p-c/p-c-committees.html 

 

Shop For Your School 

Shop For Your School campaign has now closed. Supporters of PHS were able to register their 

receipts from participating stores in Pittwater Place to earn PHS a share of the prize fund. We 

are pleased to announce that PHS received $1,000 from Shop for Your School @Pittwater 

Place on 3 November. A great outcome, thanks to all for your support. 

 

P&C Socials  

The P&C are on socials! Follow us now to stay in touch and let us know if you would like to get 

involved.  

INSTAGRAM and Facebook FACEBOOK  search for Pittwater High P and C 
 

 

All the best, Steve Hall 
President, Parent and Citizens Association 
Email: pittwaterhigh.president@gmail.com 

https://pittwater-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/supporting-our-students/parents--carers-and-the-community/p-c/p-c-committees.html
https://pittwater-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/supporting-our-students/parents--carers-and-the-community/p-c/p-c-committees.html
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.instagram.com%2Fphs_pandc%2F%2520&data=05%7C02%7CSally.Stevenson3%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Ca8731734823347040f1b08dcc0282392%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638596525979756380%7CUnkno
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fpeople%2FPittwater-High-PC%2F61564012018737%2F&data=05%7C02%7CSally.Stevenson3%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Ca8731734823347040f1b08dcc0282392%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%
mailto:Pittwaterhigh.president@gmail.com


more  deta i l s  over  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Burdekin Association to invite you to participate an upcoming  
Parent Forum: ‘Betting on Youth: Gaming, Gambling and the New Normal’ 

 

With the rising accessibility of online gaming mimicking gambling techniques, and the   

normalisation of gambling for young people, it is crucial for parents to gain an under-

standing of the complexities associated with this environment. 

The Gaming & Gambling Parent Forum will offer insight into emerging trends and the 

challenges regarding in-game purchasing, loot boxes, and other in-game elements that 

promote gambling behaviours. Parents will hear the latest research gathered on the 

Northern Beaches to highlight the behaviours and beliefs of our children and gambling. 

Event details are: 

Date: Wednesday 20 November 2024 Time: 5:30 PM 

Location: Freshwater Senior Campus 

Free admission. Support services and resources will be available on the night. 

To book your place today please register on:  https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/betting-
on-youth-gaming-gambling-and-the-new-normal-tickets-1049228930977. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. Please feel fell to contact Amanda Watkins 

Project Coordinator for further questions mob: 0432 273 513 ph. 02 8976 1777   

 

The Burdekin Association 

Dee Why Project - The Burdekin Association 

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/betting-on-youth-gaming-gambling-and-the-new-normal-tickets-1049228930977
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/betting-on-youth-gaming-gambling-and-the-new-normal-tickets-1049228930977
https://burdekin.org.au/dee-why-project/










 



Schools Spectacular 2024 tickets are 
now on sale! 

 

 

 
 

One of the biggest shows of the year is on 29 and 30 November. 

We could not be more proud of all our brilliantly talented young people and dedicat-

ed teachers. Schools Spectacular ‘All4One’ will be a culmination of all their hard work 

from across the state. 

Read more below about securing your tickets for Schools Spectacular 2024. Secure 

your tickets before they’re gone. 

TICKETS 
Tickets for Schools Spectacular 2024 went on sale Monday 24 June.  

Get in quick to grab your tickets for this uplifting, world-class showcase for the whole 

family. 

There is an Early bird discount of 10% available for all tickets purchased before 2 Au-

gust 2024 

They are sure to run out quickly, so make sure you snap up yours today. 

Enjoy two hours of fabulous entertainment, showcasing the very best of young Aus-

tralian talent. 

 

This is a show for the whole family and is not to be missed. 

 

Performances are Friday 29 November 11 am and 7 pm, Saturday 30 November 1 

pm and 7pm at Qudos Bank Arena, Sydney Olympic Park. Visit the Ticketek website 

to purchase your tickets now!  

 

 

 

 

https://artsunit.nsw.edu.au/schools-spectacular
https://artsunit.nsw.edu.au/schools-spectacular
https://artsunit.nsw.edu.au/schools-spectacular











